Salam,

I would like to welcome you to fourth grade and take a minute to introduce myself.  My name is Buthaynah Farha, this is my first year here at Crescent Academy. I recently taught in the Ann Arbor public schools. I am very excited for a great school year, here at Crescent Academy.  I graduated from Eastern Michigan with a BA in Elementary Education. I am certified to teach grades K-8 and have a Math endorsement.  I also have a double major in Mathematics and Liberal Arts. I have a true passion for teaching and look forward to doing many exciting and creative activities/projects this year! 
I will be utilizing the class webpage in order to keep you informed of all assignments, homestudy, projects, announcements, important dates, etc.  You can find our class webpage at http://bfarha.weebly.com. Please check the class website frequently as I will be updating information daily.  I will encourage the students to utilize their planners and set aside time daily to do so, I will sign them daily and students are required to bring them back signed by their guardian daily. The daily schedule and home study will be written daily in their planners. Fourth grade is an important year to promote independence.  I hope you will support me as I promote this in my classroom.
This year your child will be bringing home a weekly goal rubric every Friday, starting next week, which will outline the skills we are working on in class and how your child is progressing with each skill. At the end of the rubric you will find overall grades for each area of study. These are the grades that will be posted in the grade book each week as a formative assignment. Please note that you are able to view your child’s grades at any time. If you need your username and password to access this information please ask the office. Your child will also be bringing home a weekly behavior rubric that will provide feedback on your child’s participation, social behaviors, preparedness, overall attitude, collaboration skills, and effort. This weekly report will also indicate missing assignments. Please sign this rubric each week and return by Tuesday. 

Feel free to email me with any questions or concerns throughout the year at bfarha@crescentacademy.org.  I politely ask that you do not discuss matters with me during dismissal or arrival, as the students are my priority during that time and you will not have my full attention. I will, however, be happy to set up a meeting with you to discuss any concerns. 
Please note that we have gym on Tuesdays and Thursdays. Students will need to come to school in their gym attire those days.  Also, please make sure your child is in the proper school uniform each day.
Students are allowed healthy snacks and lunches only.  Please do not send candy or other sugary snacks.  Please only send fresh fruits and vegetables for the in -classroom snack. Nuts will be prohibited in the classroom and lunch area, due to allergies. Please refrain from packing lunches that include; nuts, tree nuts, chickpeas, mangos, gram flour, and garbanzo beans.           

I also encourage you to read the student/parent policy handbook that can be located on Crescent’s webpage http://www.crescentacademy.org/
Thank you in advance for your cooperation and support.  I look forward to working with each and every one of you. 
Sr. Buthaynah
